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Shirin Reveurs,  
Senior Manager, CDP 

 Shirin Reuver serves as in the CDP as the Senior Manger of 
Cities, States, and Regions, Global Partnerships and Regional 
Lead Europe, Middle East, and Africa.  
In her current role, she coordinates CDP's works with more than 

500 cities in the EMEA region, helping them to measure and 

manage their emissions and water demand. She also leads CDP’s 

relationship with many of its strategic partners and manages 

projects on Monitoring, Reporting and Verification (MRV) of 

environmental data. Shirin has published several studies and 

reports on climate action and multi-stakeholder involvement.  

 

Meggan Spires  

Senior Manager responsible for Climate Change, Energy and 
Resilience at ICLEI Africa  
 
Meggan Spires works with stakeholders at all levels and 

disciplinary backgrounds, to enable climate resilient 

development at the city-scale in Africa. Prior to joining ICLEI 

Africa, she worked at eThekwini Municipality (Durban) on their 

world renowned Municipal Climate Change Programme. She 

holds a PhD in Environmental Science from Rhodes University 

in South Africa. 

 

 

 

 

Stéphane Pouffary 

Founder and CEO of ENERGIES 2050 

Stéphane POUFFARY works in the field of international 

cooperation for more than 30 years. His areas of expertise are 

climate change, sustainable development, cities and 

territories, renewable energy and energy efficiency, building 

and construction, governance and behavioural change. He is a 

specialist in low carbon and resilient development strategies 

as well as climate finance.During his career, he has worked for 

several international and national institutions and has set up, 

coordinated and participated in more than 200 multi-partner 

international projects. 

  



 

Policy 2 - Cities and Local Action 

James Vener  

UNDP 

 

James is an environmental engineer with 20 years of 
experience in the United Nations system and in the private 
sector. He provides technical assistance on the ground on 
issues related to climate change and the environment. James 
is currently working with UNDP's NDP program on a range of 
climate issues, including policy development and governance, 
mitigation and adaptation, and finance. James gained his 
professional engineering certification from the United States 
and previously worked in the areas of construction 
management, remediation and environmental diligence. 

 

 

Amanda Eichel  
Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate & Energy 

Amanda Eichel is the Executive Director of the Global 

Covenant of Mayors for Climate & Energy based in Brussels. 

Previously, Amanda worked at the C40 Cities Climate 

Leadership Group, where she led the regional and 

programmatic teams, and directed research and knowledge 

management efforts. Prior to joining C40, Amanda worked for 

Mayor Bloomberg’s Office of Long-Term Planning and 

Sustainability in New York City, and served as Climate 

Protection Advisor to the Mayor of Seattle, Washington. 

 

 

Coulibaly épouse Dao Macoura 

Mayor of Foumbolo Commune, Côte d'Ivoire 

 

An engineer by training, Macoura Coulibaly is the mayor of 

Foumbolo Communie in Côte d'Ivoire. She plays an important 

role in local and regional politics. She is the  

Vice President of the African Women Elected Network and 

the Regional Director of Transport. For her work, she was 

awarded the Laureate du Prix d'Excellence du 2eme Meilleur 

Élu Local Édition in 2017. 
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Loglo K. Bruno 

Mayor of Tsévié 

 

Loglo K. Bruno has been the mayor of Tsévié from 2001. He 

holds a BEPC diploma and is trained in accounting and 

management. He served as a bank executive (caisse National 

Bank of Agricultural Credit CNCA) from 1981 to 1985. From 

2005 to 2010, he was an advisor to the Union of Communes 

of Togo (the Togolese communes) and from 2010 to date, he 

holds the position of from 2010 to date, he holds the position 

of General Treasurer of said structure. 

 

 

 
Georgios Grapsas 
European Commission 
 
Georgios Grapsas is an official if the European Commission 
since 2008 dealing with development cooperation. He is 
currently team leader of the energy sector in the unit for 
sustainable energy and climate changes of DG DEVCO and 
responsible for the Commissions funding for the Covenant of 
Mayors for Sub-Saharan Africa. Georgios is an experienced 
Engineer with more than 25 years of experience in the 
management and funding of infrastructure projects. 
 
 

 
 

Eva Baños de Guisasola 

Policy Advisor, CCRE CEMR 

Eva de Guisalosa holds diplomas in environmental law and 

accountancy. Previously, she served as Executive Director at 

Aqua Publica Europea and as Policy Officer for Environment 

over 9 years within EUROCITIES. She also worked as a 

consultant at Eamonn Bates and Lovells Boesebeck Droste 

International law firms. Since April 2015 Eva has been working 

for the Council of Municipalities and Regions in Europe as 

Policy adviser on energy and international negotiations on 

climate.  She is involved in the Global Covenant for Climate 

and Energy and the Covenant in Sub-Saharan Africa.  
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Emile-Gros-Raymond Nakombo 

Mayor of Bangui, Central African Republic 

Born in 1956 in Berbati, Mr. Nakombo has years of experience 

serving in regional and international politics. He is the 

president of the Association of Mayors of Central Africa 

(AMCA) and the Network of Mayors of Central Africa, and a 

Member of the Executive Committee of the United Cities and 

Local Governments of Africa (UCLGA). He has previously served 

as Deputy of the Nation for several terms and is a member of 

the Parliamentary Group in charge of Cooperation Relations 

with the Republic of China. He was also the founding president 

of the NGO PARETO (Peace Reconciliation and Tolerance). 


